September 9, 2015

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the September 9, 2015 Meeting

The September meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held September 9, 2015 at Don Chilito's, 7017 Johnson Drive, Mission, KS. There were 9 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:14PM. He asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the August meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by John Beck and the second was by Chris Castro. The motion passed.

Ron Rockrohr, chapter certification chairman, indicated that the next window of opportunity to take local certification exams would be November 6-16 and the signup deadline is October 2.

Chris Castro, chapter frequency coordinator, said there was nothing new to report.

Kirk Chestnut, KC metro EAS chairman, had nothing new to report.

Although John Gray, chapter program chairman, was absent, he sent word that he had been unable to secure programs for the next few meeting dates.

Rogers led quite a discussion about the first responders' issue that is still not resolved. One of the problems centers on acquiring badges that will work for contract engineers that service more than one station. Another is figuring out a way to get a badge that will be recognized by counties/communities in both Kansas and Missouri. So, the progress on this project continues to move very slowly.

The motion to adjourn was by Robin Cross and the second by Kirk Chestnut.

After adjournment there was an open forum discussion.

Submitted by:
Ben Weiss
Secretary/Treasurer